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April 12th, 2021
Dear Parents/Carers,

We would like to take this opportunity to welcome the children back to school after the Easter Break and look forward to working with you and them in the term ahead.  We want to congratulate all the boys and girls on settling back to the routines that are now linked with Covid.

Please note the following:
Sacraments

The Sacrament of Confession will take place on Tuesday 20th April after 10am Mass in St. Laurence O’Tooles Church, Belleeks.  Due to restrictions, there is limited room and the Church may not be able to facilitate all parents.
The Sacrament of First Holy Communion will take place on Sunday 2nd May at 1pm in St. Teresa’s Church, Tullyherron.  Due to current restrictions, only the child who is making the Sacrament and their parents may attend.
The Sacrament of Confirmation will take place on Sunday 23rd May at 1pm in 
St. Teresa’s Church, Tullyherron.  Due to current restrictions, only the child who is making the Sacrament and their parents and Sponsor may attend. 

All children who were baptised outside of Loughgilly Parish must send in their Baptismal Certificates as soon as possible. 

Weekly Mass

Weekly Mass has resumed at 10 am on Tuesday mornings.  Due to restrictions, we are unable to take all of the children and will be taking P4/P5 and P6/P7 on alternate weeks.  If you do not give your child permission to leave school to attend weekly Mass please contact the school.

Healthy Kidz  
The Healthy Kidz coach has resumed the programme with all children each Wednesday morning.  It is anticipated that a Sports Day for each bubble will be organised with Mark.  Weather permitting this will take place on Wednesday 9th June.  In the interests of overall wellbeing of the children, the Daily Mile will continue as well as online Dance classes with the coach Nicola Sloan.  We will also endeavour to pursue every opportunity to conduct outdoor learning experiences.

Activity Clubs

Activity clubs for P1-P3 will recommence on Monday 19th April.  These will be conducted in the class bubbles. The P1 club will continue to be led by Mrs. McVerry and the price for this club is £2 per day. 
Mrs. O’Neill will continue to lead the P2/P3 club which will focus on Numeracy on Mondays and Literacy on Tuesdays. Extended Schools Funding covers the charge of the Monday/Tuesday club.  Activity Club is available from Wednesday to Friday at a cost of £2 per day for P2/P3.  
School Closures
School will be closed on the following dates in Term 3:
Monday 3rd May


Bank Holiday

Monday 31st May


Bank Holiday

Tuesday 1st June


Mid-term break

Wednesday 2nd June

Mid-term break

Wednesday 30th June

School closes at 11am for the Summer break

Please note a change to the dates of mid-term break.  This is due to all schools having to close earlier prior to Halloween following government guidance. 

Parent/Staff Communications
Teachers will be updating you on your child’s progress with a pastoral telephone call before Friday 23rd April.  

If you need to contact a teacher for any reason, please ring the school as the Messaging facility on the Class Dojo will only be in operation during Remote Learning periods.

Assessment Week

Annual assessments will take place the week beginning 24th May.  Please ensure good attendance this week.
As you will note above, Activity Clubs will be recommencing on 19th April.  We are aware that this may add to increased pressures on parking at the 3 o’clock pick up time and in an attempt to alleviate this we will be introducing the following family departure times from that date.  
	Departure Time
	Family



	2:40
	A – C

	2:45
	D – K

	2:50
	L - M

	2:55
	McA – McZ

	3:00
	N – Z 


For this to operate effectively, it is imperative that you are punctual in collecting your children at the allotted time to leave enough space for those families on the next allotted pick-up time.  In addition to this, Fr. Murphy has advised that parking is available in the Church car park from today onwards but please be advised that you will be parking there at your own risk.
We appreciate your adherence to the new routines that have been put in place and we hope we have addressed any issues/queries you have had.  
Yours sincerely,

B. Friel

(Principal)
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